
 

Memorandum 
To: Livingston County Board of Commissioners  

 

From: Lieutenant Tarneseia Pringle 

 

Date: April 11, 2025   

 

Re: Resolution Authorizing Livingston County Jail to Enter into a bundle contract 

for Tasers, Body Cameras, and Jail Fleet Camera Services  
 

As we approach the end of our current contract with Axon Enterprise Inc., we have revisited 

the services they provide to the Livingston County Sheriff’s Office. Over the past decade, the 

Livingston County Jail has been under contract with Axon to provide tasers, cartridges, and 

training. Over the years, additional hardware and software items have been added, resulting 

in the jail and Axon serving different payment and upgrade schedules and requirements.  

 

We are seeking to acquire 17 updated Tasers (Model T-10) that will enable all our transport 

deputies, as well as some of our jail deputies, to carry them while on duty. Tasers have, 

through our experience, allowed our staff to maintain safety and security during jail 

operations, minimizing the risk of injuries to both inmates and staff.  

 

We also seek the addition of two body cameras for the hospital guard and high-risk inmate 

transports, as well as two in-car fleet cameras for our federal transport vans.  We are 

confident that these additional measures will significantly enhance the safety and security of 

our staff and inmates and result in liability protection for the county.  

 

 We respectfully request the board's approval for the Livingston County Jail to enter into a 

five-year agreement with Axon Enterprise, Inc. This agreement is crucial to the safe operation 

of our facility and will protect both staff and inmates. The authorization of this Resolution 

will ensure a smooth transition to improved and uninterrupted service from the provider.  

 

 If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me. 

 

 Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 Lt. Tarneseia Pringle 

 

 Jail Administrator 

LIVINGSTON COUNTY, MICHIGAN 
LIVINGSTON COUNTY JAIL 

 

 
150 S. Highlander Way  Howell, MI 48843 

Phone (517) 540-7626 Fax (517) 546-1800 


